
From: Yvonne Williams
To: Alyssa Roslan
Cc: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov
Subject: Public Comment on APCD Petition 17-01
Date: Thursday, April 26, 2018 3:49:34 PM

To: Members of the SLO County APCD Hearing Board
 
 
In reference to the Proposed Stipulated Order of Abatement (Case No. 17-01) submitted for your
consideration on April 30, 2018, I am submitting the following concerns:
 
First the new proposed order will fail to produce results in a timely manner. This hearing board called for
effective mitigations within the next two years. Four more years is just too long to wait for significant
progress.
 
The Particulate Matter Reduction Plan fails to provide specific milestones to be met, rather relying on a
Public Works Plan (PWP) that has yet to be developed to provide the details.
 
The agreement defers to a Scientific Advisory Group (SAG), yet to be established, to be formed and then
determine how to monitor results.
 
There are no penalties for non-compliance. Rather the proposed plan relies on the goodwill of the parties,
while allowing them to withdraw at a later date.
 
Taken all together these deficiencies can only lead to one result – further delays in delivering remediation
of our air quality problem.
 
I respectfully urge this Hearing Board to approve an abatement order with specific targets and deadlines
to be met. This will cause the parties to develop and implement a detailed, enforceable plan, holding them
accountable for achieving results. Only then will there be any hope of achieving real progress.
 
Thank you for your consideration.
 
Sincerely,
 
Yvonne Williams
Nipomo, CA
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